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TWIG submission deadline is the 15th of the month.  Thanks to those who have 
contributed information for this edition of the Twig!  We welcome your feedback!! 

 

Your love,  

Lord,  

reaches to  

the heavens, 

 your  

faithfulness  

to  the skies.  

Psalms 36:5 

Editors: 
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AUGUST 
 

 
 

August brings us to summer's end; our 
summers are far too brief compared to 
how long our winters seem and this sum-
mer has been a hot one.  As we head into 
August, we look forward to some big 
changes at LCM, one of which is replac-
ing carpet throughout the main build-
ing.  We will be looking for some strong 
bodies as rooms will be need to be com-
pletely emptied in order to pull up carpet-
ing and then to put it all back once the 
carpet gets replaced in the various 
rooms.  Look to your Sunday bulletin for 
more info on this.  We are excited as LCM 
gets a new facelift and many thanks to the 
people who worked on this project and 
especially to Pati Baumann who put in 
hours of work as she headed up this pro-
ject!  We ask for your patience as carpet-
ing is removed and replaced.  Praise the 
Lord that He has enabled us to be able to 
do this and keep His house beautiful and 
inviting! 

 

MEET PR. EMILY WEGSCHEID 
 

Pr. Emily recently graduated from Masters 
Institute and has been called (and accept-
ed) as Associate Pastor/Children's Minis-
try Director.  She and Pr. Eldon have 
been married for 38 years and are par-
ents of four daughters and four grandchil-
dren.  The oldest two daughters are mar-
ried and here's an interesting fact:  both 
gave birth to boys six weeks apart who 
are now four years old and each gave 

birth to daughters born eight weeks apart, 
now just over a year old!  Pr. Emily is a 
native Minnesotan and grew up in Rob-
binsdale and Brooklyn Center.  She did 
her MI internship at Redeemer Lutheran 
Church in Fridley and followed an inter-
esting path as the Lord led her to pastoral 
ministry, focusing on inner healing which 
drew her to MI.  Her hobbies are her 
grandchildren and painting; she started 
enjoying painting walls and eventually this 
led to an interest in painting pic-
tures.  Welcome Emily and we hope she'll 
be with us for many years to come! 

 

Watch your Sunday bulletins for upcom-
ing dates as we have our Fall Kick-off and 
additions or changes to various ministry 
activities.  Pr. Emily will be working with 
children's ministry and has been working 
with Andrew Dvorak as she acquaints 
herself with programs already in 
place.  Choirs will start up again as will 
various Bible studies and other pro-
grams.  Thanks to everyone for keeping 
up with their tithes and offerings over the 
summer months.   

 

     
 FINANCIAL REPORT 
   AS OF THE JULY  
  COUNCIL MEETING 
 

YTD Revenue……………………….....…....$336,000 

Less Cap. Campaign & Designated Giving....24,000 

Less YTD Fixed Expenses…………………..246,000 

Less Normal Principal Payment……….…......13,000 

YTD Net Revenue Over Expenses……......…53,000 



Calendar of Events 

    Lutheran Church of the Master: Your Place to Grow 

Outreach News  
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On June 21st, LCM 
participated in the 
Earle Brown Days 
Parade.  We had 
40 people  young, 
old and in be-

tween walking or riding on our float.  We passed out 
pens and candy to the crowd and Pastor Dan gave out 
άpuppet hugsέΦ  Our lively άfloat chefsά invited every-
one to our Grace Dinners.  There were even bubbles, 
balloons and some cheers. 

      At the end of the parade route we had another 10 
people at our lemonade stand welcoming parade par-
ticipants to enjoy a refreshing glass of lemonade or 
water.  They served over 300 people.  LCM was the 
only church to participate in the parade.  It was a beau-
tiful night and I think we all had a wonderful time.  

      Thank you to all who participated.  A special thank 
you to the parade committee: Pastor Eldon Wegscheid, 
Scott Bechtel, Lee & Linda Loudermill, Leanne Johnson, 
Cindy Frisco, Anne and Jessie Brauer. Thank you to 
Kathy Williams for the awesome banners she made 
that were carried in front and behind the float.  Thank 
you to Paul Brandt for providing the trailer and pulling 
it in the parade. Thank you to Lisa Cha for your organi-
zation at the start of the parade. 

         LŦ ȅƻǳ ƻǊŘŜǊŜŘ ŀƴ [/a ǘ-ǎƘƛǊǘ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ 
ƛǘ ǳǇ ȅŜǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ƻǊ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ WŜǎǎƛŜ .ǊŀǳŜǊΦ  
{ƛƴŎŜ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ǎƘƻǊǘ ǝƳŜ ŦǊŀƳŜ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǎƘƛǊǘǎ ƻǊπ
ŘŜǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǝƳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŀŘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿƘƻ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ŀ ǎƘƛǊǘ 
ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ƎŜǘ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ Řƻ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƘƛǊǘ 
ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ Cŀƭƭ ǎƻ ƪŜŜǇ ȅƻǳǊ ŜȅŜǎ ƻǇŜƴ ŦƻǊ  ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōǳƭƭŜǝƴΦ 
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  Mark your calendars for Sat. Oct. 27th.  This will be our 
Fall Beyond the Walls/Day of Serving.  We are open to 
suggestions for projects for that day.  We also welcome 
anyone who is willing to apply for a Thrivent Grant to 
help pay for our projects.  You must be a Thrivent 
member to apply for a grant.  They are easy to do. 

Aug  1  Grace Dinner serving  5-6:30 PM. Free will offering.  

Aug  8  Grace Dinner serving  5-6:30 PM. Free will offering.  

Aug 13  Carpet installation starts  

Aug 15  Grace Dinner serving  5-6:30 PM. Free will offering.  

Aug 18  9AM -noon Overseer Training 

Aug 22  Grace Dinner serving  5-6:30 PM. Free will offering.  

Aug 26  Prayer Walk after both services. See bulletin for details. 

Aug 29  Grace Dinner serving  5-6:30 PM. Free will offering.  
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Sep 9 12-4PM  New Member Class 

Sep 16 Kick-Off Sunday   -  One Service 9:30AM  - Picnic follows 
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We pray for comfort for the families of: 
 

 5ŀǾŜ wƛǎƭŀƴŘ 
 ²ƛƴƴƛŜ {ŎƘƻƴƴƛƴƎ 
 .ŀǊō ²ŀƎǘǎƪƧƻƭŘ 
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Grace dinners is going good, averaging about 75 peo-

ple served each evening.  Everyone seems to be en-

joying it and it is wonderful to see so many familiar 

faces from three years ago.  On August 1st the local 

TV station is going to be coming to film us, some of the cooking and 

some of the serving.  Come join us and you may be on film! 

 

tw!¸9w ²![Y 
 

We will be doing a prayer walk on Sunday, August  26th.  The prayer 
walk will take place after both the first service and the second ser-
vice.  We will pray throughout our church, inside and out, and also at 
local schools to bless the coming school year.  Check the bulletin for 
details.  

   QUILTERS 
 
The quilters group will be starting their 2018 
and 2019 quilting sessions on September 10, 
2018. We will be meeting at 9:30 AM - 1 PM 
on the 2nd and 4th Mondays of each month. 
 

Anyone interested in being in this group, please come, as you will be 
welcomed. This is a very caring and fun group to be involved with. 
The charities that we bring our quilts to are very appreciative. 
 
Karen Erickson, Co Chair 

The hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ ¢ŜŀƳ is looking for more people to join us.  Prayerfully 
consider if God is calling you to help with planning more ways that 
LCM can be the hands and feet of Jesus in our community and in the 
world. 


